
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Newsletter #4    23 March 2017  

FROM THE PRINCIPALS 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
Congratulations to everyone for the great atmosphere at 
Monday's swimming carnival. We were so lucky to have a 
break in the cold, wet weather and get some sunshine for 
the day. Once again, all of our students competed with the 
determination and sportsmanship we have come to expect 
from our Mosman Park kids, and the staff pulled together 
to ensure smooth running for the day. Awesome effort 
everyone! 
 
Have you seen our Deaf School Super Heroes around the 
school? They are each signing a value which is important 
for a successful life. Have a look at them and see if you can 
work out which one is Pride, Communication, Co-operation, 
Respect, Independence and Courage. If you're not sure, ask 
one of our deaf kids or deaf school staff who would be 
happy to share these with you.  
 
In conjunction with our new values focus, we are working 
with our senior students to develop effective leadership 
skills. With this in mind, they attended the National 
Halogen Young Leader's Day at the Convention Centre last 
Friday. There were some inspirational speakers such as 
Tracey Vo (Channel 9 news reader), Ashleigh Nelson and 
Rachel Lynch (Hockeyroos Olympic Team) and Peter Sharp 
(Social Artist and former Shenton College Student). They all 
shared their journeys into leadership roles and, more 
importantly, how they overcame the many obstacles life 
put in their way. Our students came away feeling very 
motivated and inspired to strive to do their best and not be 
put off by challenges in life.  
 

Monique Smith and Alison Robb   
PRINCIPALS 
 

 

MERIT CERTIFICATES 
Congratulations to each of our students who were awarded 
certificates at the last assembly.   

 

 

Pre 
Primary 

Jason Boettcher  Oscar Harrison 
Jimmy Macnamara Charlie Lalor 

Year 1 Luke Gourlay  Allegra Beer 
Rhys Vine  Coco Watkins 

Year 2 Jessica Lalor  Rachel Ball 
Elizabeth Williams Luca Croci 

Year 2/3 Louis Stamatopoulos Momoku Shimizu 

Year 3 Milie McCallion  Tom Franc 

Year 3/4 Travis Richardson  Gabby Muir 

Year 4 Leo Gould-Lemmon Charlotte Hirst 

Year 5 Claire Villalva  Hugo Silbert 

Year 5/6 Tom Eagleton  Rory Fleming 

Year 6 Sophia Nyland  Tarje Hamer 

SCIENCE Magnus Fleming  Billy Curtis 

 
MOSMAN PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL 
SCHOOL WEBSITE – QR CODE 

By hovering over this code with your device, 
you will be directed to the school website.  

New information is added to the website 
weekly. 

 

Mosman Park Primary 
mosmanpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
P: 9384 6667 F: 9385 3393 A: 91 Victoria Street Mosman Park 6012 
www.mosmanparkps.wa.edu.au 
 

School for Deaf Children 
mosmanpark.sfdc@education.wa.edu.au 

 P: 9384 2088 F: 9384 5088 SMS only: 0437 412 975 
www.mosmanparkschoolfordeafchildren.wa.edu.au 

 

http://www.mosmanparkps.wa.edu.au/
http://www.mosmanparkschoolfordeafchildren.wa.edu.au/


 

SCIENCE UPDATE from the DEAF SCHOOL 
Students in years 5 and 6 have been exploring the solar 
system. In their quest to investigate the 4 terrestrial planets 
they observed pictures taken from NASA space vehicles and 
created model landscapes depicting features such as 
craters, valleys and volcanoes found on the planets. 
They drew upon features from the rocky planets, Mars, 
Mercury Venus and Earth to create their own planet, 
maybe just like one of the planets that have been recently 
discovered within another solar in the universe.  
To develop an understanding of the exploration carried out 
by astronauts and space probes collecting samples from the 
terrain students engaged in a simulated activity where they 
took core samples for analyse of small chocolate bars 
noting textures, colours and build-up of layers. Students 
will further consolidate their understandings with a visit to 
the planetarium at Scitech today. 

 
Students’ in the middle years have been exploring one of 
Earth’s most precious resources Water and how it is 
essential to life. 

 

 
They began their investigations by taking an audit on how 
water is used around the school identifying drink fountains, 
wash basins, toilets and kitchens. They also noted the 
visible water pipes and irrigation areas around the school. 
Students modelled and shared their observations of what 
happens when rain soaks in and runs off different surfaces. 
They also simulated how to collect ground water using eye 
droppers to pump up underground water stored below 
pebbles. Students made Paper Mountains and shared their 
observations about the movement of water identifying 
rivers, dams and reservoirs as places where rainwater  

SCIENCE UPDATE from the DEAF SCHOOL (cont) 
collects. They used their observations to create a model 
landscape where water runs and collects in rivers, dams, 
lakes and oceans. Links to Science and Engineering were 
made when students created their own rain water tank 
towers and tested their strength and stability as their 
captured rain water. They also created alfoil boats testing 
out what shape carried the most weight. 

 
 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL RESULTS 
Champion House  Buckland  345  

Baldwin   252 
Stirling    226 

 
Individual Champions 
Year 
3 

GIRLS 
BOYS 

Lola Pieyre (11)  
Kai Patterson (13) 

Coco Bennett (8)  
Axel Gamble (8) 

Year 
4 

GIRLS 
BOYS 

Neva Barker (11)  
Daniel LeClezio (13)  

Isabel Cullity (10) 
Luke Burling (8) 

Year 
5 

GIRLS 
 
BOYS 

Chaeleen Lagnada & 
May Nicholson (10) 
Hugo Bray (14) 

Eliza Gould Lemmon (9) 
 
Hugo Silbert (10) 

Year 
6 

GIRLS 
 
BOYS 

Georgie Watts &  
Leila Barker (14) 
George McGoldrick (18) 

Sacha Richmond (12) 
 
Sam Romero (14) 

 
A NOTE FROM THE COMMUNITY HEALTH NURSE 
My name is Deb Aggett and I am the Community Health 
Nurse who visits your school. Community Health Nurses 
work in schools to promote healthy development and 
wellbeing so students may reach their full potential. A 
major part of my work is focused on early intervention and 
the School Entry Health Assessment program. 
Community Health Nurses serve as a health contact point 
for children and their families, providing information, 
assessment, health counselling and referral. The services 
provided are free and confidential. 
If you have a concern about your child’s health or 
development, please contact me on 0417 851 497. 

PARKING 
             Parents are reminded there is no parking in Winifred Street.   
 

http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-parking-s8879.html?pid=8204&gclid=CP3z3ou53NICFcx_vQodSqIOWw&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-standing-any-time-s6587.html?pid=9783&gclid=CI3izve43NICFdcmvQodrqoB1Q&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-parking-s8879.html?pid=8204&gclid=CP3z3ou53NICFcx_vQodSqIOWw&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-standing-any-time-s6587.html?pid=9783&gclid=CI3izve43NICFdcmvQodrqoB1Q&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-parking-s8879.html?pid=8204&gclid=CP3z3ou53NICFcx_vQodSqIOWw&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-standing-any-time-s6587.html?pid=9783&gclid=CI3izve43NICFdcmvQodrqoB1Q&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-parking-s8879.html?pid=8204&gclid=CP3z3ou53NICFcx_vQodSqIOWw&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-standing-any-time-s6587.html?pid=9783&gclid=CI3izve43NICFdcmvQodrqoB1Q&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-parking-s8879.html?pid=8204&gclid=CP3z3ou53NICFcx_vQodSqIOWw&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-standing-any-time-s6587.html?pid=9783&gclid=CI3izve43NICFdcmvQodrqoB1Q&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-parking-s8879.html?pid=8204&gclid=CP3z3ou53NICFcx_vQodSqIOWw&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-standing-any-time-s6587.html?pid=9783&gclid=CI3izve43NICFdcmvQodrqoB1Q&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-parking-s8879.html?pid=8204&gclid=CP3z3ou53NICFcx_vQodSqIOWw&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-standing-any-time-s6587.html?pid=9783&gclid=CI3izve43NICFdcmvQodrqoB1Q&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-parking-s8879.html?pid=8204&gclid=CP3z3ou53NICFcx_vQodSqIOWw&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-standing-any-time-s6587.html?pid=9783&gclid=CI3izve43NICFdcmvQodrqoB1Q&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-parking-s8879.html?pid=8204&gclid=CP3z3ou53NICFcx_vQodSqIOWw&source=google_shopping
http://www.seton.net.au/parking-signs-no-standing-any-time-s6587.html?pid=9783&gclid=CI3izve43NICFdcmvQodrqoB1Q&source=google_shopping


 

ADULT AUSLAN CLASSES 

 
 
2017 ANZAC COMMEMORATIVE  
Flowers for ANZAC Wreaths 
We are asking each family to contribute a flower or two to 
create our ANZAC Commemorative Wreaths. Please bring 
some flowers on the morning of Friday 7

th
 April and take 

them directly to the Staffroom. We will be able to make the 
wreaths from these for the ANZAC Commemorative Service 
that morning. 
Can students please wear their normal (red) school 
uniforms or Guide/Scout uniforms too. Thank you for your 
assistance. 
Calling all Flower Arrangers 
We are looking for someone who would be able to create 
the wreaths for the ANZAC day commemoration on Friday 
7

th
 April between 8.30am and 9.30am.  Flowers will be 

brought in on the morning of the service and will need to 
be made up into a wreath or wreaths.  If you have skills in 
this area and would be able to help out, please contact the 
front office as soon as possible. 

 
P&C NEWS 
Great Cakes! 
This Sunday 26/3/17 the P&C will be running our very 
popular cake stall from the Alf Adams Pavilion for the Town 
of Mosman Park Community Fair. By now, your eldest child 
at MPPS will have brought home a little cake stall pack. We 
kindly ask that your family bakes a cake, a plate of 
cupcakes, biscuits or slice to sell at the cake stall. Please 
don't use fresh cream or cream cheese to decorate your 
cake. More cake plates, bags, ribbons and labels are 
available from the front office. Let's uphold our reputation 
and raise even more than last year.  

P&C NEWS (continued) 
Easter Raffle 
Raising money for resources in each classroom and the 
chance to win Easter Holiday goodies is such a great 
combination isn't it? Your Class Reps are doing a great job 
of organising this raffle so kids if you need more raffle 
tickets please ask them. The raffle will be drawn on the last 
day of term 2.45pm under the figtree. 
Next P&C General Meeting  
I look forward to seeing you at the next General Meeting 
Monday 8 May 7pm in the library.  
Hannah Adams 
mppspresident@gmail.com  
0409426624 

 
CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
This week has been a BIG one starting with the Swimming 
Carnival which went swimmingly well!   
Followed by, HARMONY DAY celebrations at lunchtime and 
a humorous and entertaining performance from Sumardi, 
Indonesian Puppeteer, with a story from his homeland. The 
performance was long but enjoyed by all.  Some students 

were lucky enough to get 
up close and personal 
with the magnificent 
Wayang Golek wooden 
puppets and Sumardi 
after the performance.  
Then we are raising funds 
for the LEUKAEMIA 
FOUNDATION with some 

MOZZIE MADNESS on 
Friday for FUNKY HAIR 
DAY when students 
can wear their hair any 
which way they like … 
the more colourful and 
funky ‘out there’ the 
better! A GOLD COIN 
donation will be gladly 
received and go to helping families with family members 
living with Blood Cancers by supporting them emotionally 
and practically, contributing to funding vital research, 
providing a better quality of life and helping them to 
survive. We’ll round the week off at our VALUES ASSEMBLY 
where students will be recognised for their efforts and Mr 
Ong will go under the shaver and lose his notorious 
Mohawk! 
If I can be of any assistance, please look for me in the 
school grounds for a chat or give me a call or an email.  
Blessings, Rhonda Miller 
YouthCARE School Chaplain 
M: 0403523066  
E: rhondam@youthcare.org.au 
 

MOSMAN PARK CHESS FOR LIFE CLUB 
The Chess Club will recommence in term 2 on Wednesday 
3 May in RM 3 at 7.30am sharp till 8.30 and new members 
are welcome.  Enrolment forms available from office. 
Call Jack South Chess for Life Co-ordinator on 92711006.             

mailto:mppspresident@gmail.com
mailto:rhondam@youthcare.org.au


 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
Please find below the Canteen Roster for the remainder of 
the term.  There is just one shift to fill on the 31/3.  Please 
sign up at http://signup.com/go/Sjc5P4   if you can 
assist.  The roster is also up for next term.  It would be 
helpful if we could have the roster filled for the first weeks 
of term 2 before the end of term 1. 

FRIDAY 24TH MARCH SIMPSON  Class rep: 
Tink Measey 

AM 8.30 - 11.15AM PM 11.10 - 1.30PM 

Dorian Robertson Kate Bailey 

Georgia Phelps Olivia Harrison 

Kristy Sachse Margaret Boettcher 

10.00am - 12.30pm Shift  

Susie McAlwey 

  FRIDAY 31st MARCH MS BURTON  Class rep: 
Michele Scott/Michelle Wilson 

AM 8.30 - 11.15AM PM 11.10 - 1.30PM 

Sarah Webster Marian Johnston 
Genevieve 
Montgomerie Rachel Roohi 

Kate Pickard HELP NEEDED 

10.00am - 12.30pm Shift   

Kristy Sachse 

  FRIDAY 7TH APRIL MS DAVIS   Class rep: Matt 
Needham 

AM 8.30 - 11.15AM PM 11.10 - 1.30PM 

Jo Talbot Tim Rodgers 

Dee Croci AJ Saverimutto 

Dewi Kearney Veronica Yeo 

10.00am - 12.30pm Shift   

Leah Maund 

 

FREE PARENTING SEMINARS 

   

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
CLAREMONT JUNIOR GIRLS FOOTBALL CLUB 
Mosman Park is part of the Claremont Football Club District 
and would love to have some Mossie Park girls join us!    
For enquiries, please contact Kim Stewart 0467 597 738 or 
kim@mydesk.net.au  

FOR YOUR INFORMATION (continued) 

  
Play hockey this winter with Fremantle Hockey Club. 
For more information contact Sharron Wharton-Street 
FHC Hook in2 hockey Coordinator 
Mobile: 0418 924 688 
Email: hookin2hockey@freohockey.com 
Website: www.freohockey.com 

 

 

   
 

 

     
 

   
 

http://signup.com/go/Sjc5P4
mailto:kim@mydesk.net.au
mailto:hookin2hockey@freohockey.com
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